
N428 - SAFETY RECALL 17-18MY DISCOVERY - TRAILER LAMPS
CAMPAIGN LAUNCH STATUS

SAFETY RECALL N428 – TRAILER STOP LAMP 
FUNCTIONALITY

AFFECTED MODELS 2017-2018MY DISCOVERY

VOLUME AFFECTED 1,553  USA  76 CAN  
All retailed

REPAIR
Affected vehicles require a 

software update to the Body 
control module (BCM)

REPAIR TIME 0.2 hrs + Drive in/out

REPAIR LAUNCHED March 26th 2020

Notes Customer mailing by May 8th

2020

• When vehicles with halogen headlamps have 
a trailer lighting board connected to the 
electrical trailer socket and the Daytime 
Running Lamps (DRL) are on, the trailer 
lamps will not operate unless a turn indicator 
is switched on.

• Where the trailer stop lamps fail to illuminate, 
other road users may not be aware that the 
vehicle may be slowing down or stopping, 
this will increase the risk of a crash

• Halogen headlamps were discontinued on 
Discovery at the end of 18MY.


